
 

 

 

 

 

Carroll Village Council met in regular session on Tuesday, August 11, 2020 at 

7:00 pm. Mayor Edward Drobina called the meeting to order with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.  

                                                    

Members of Council present were Linda Dattilo, Deanna Miller, Martin Rippel 

and Kenny George.  

Conda Jones and Don Deuschle were absent 

Also present were Clerk Mary Dawson, Code Enforcement Officer and Zoning  

Inspector Dennis Rose, Solicitor Jeff Feyko, Meeting Minute note taker Ashley 

Coleman. 

Visitors present were Al Dolezal of R.I.T.A, Adam Tippett, Sean Solt, Will 

Burns. 

 

Mayor asked for a motion to accept the minutes from the July 14,2020 meeting. 

Deanna Miller made a motion to accept, 2nd by Martin Rippel, Roll Call was all in 

favor.  

Bills and end of month reports were presented for approval. Linda Dattilo made 

motion to accept the bills for payment, 2nd by Deanna Miller.  Roll call was all in 

favor. 

 

Visitor comments were made by Al Dolezal from R.I.T.A. who gave a report on 

the collection of taxes in the Village of Carroll.  

 

Financial Committee no update, will have next meeting on September 8,2020 at 

6pm. 

 

Service Committee will have a meeting at 6:30 pm on September 8,2020 to 

discuss water and sewage.  

 

Safety Committee has a meeting on August 25th, 2020 at 7pm to discuss speed 

limit changes on Cemetery and Winchester roads and to also talk about parking 

issues. Also reported pole replaced and went smooth. 2 pipe bollards need put up. 

Discussed possible permit parking which will need to be discussed at meeting. 

Jeff may need to prepare ordinance.  

 

Police Report was not given.  Officer Jason Blankenship was absent.    

 

In Zoning, 5950 Winchester Rd., Red One Realty sign permit was approved and 

the signs up.  

7 property citations that are active. Two people, 75 Center St. and Jeff Peters are 

working with the village.  

 

Solicitor Jeffrey Feyko explained that the ordinance 2020-9 does have emergency 

language however, not enough council members were present, there for the three 

read rule cannot be bypassed.  

 

 

 

 

 

(Minutes of 08-11-20 continued on next page) 



(Minutes of 08-11-20 continued on this page) 

 

Mayor discussed Lancaster transit and if the service is still needed. Will cost 

$2000 and will leave only $45.00 left in that account. Will ask representative 

from the transit department to come to next meeting to answer concerns or 

questions.  

 

Old Business:  none 

  

New Business:  Deanna Miller has arranged a shaved ice company to be in the 

village during the Village of Carroll community garage sale on August 14th and 

15th 2020. 

 

 

First Reading on the ordinance of 2020-9 which is to change the speed limit on 

Winchester Road and Cemetery Road to 35 mph.  

 

Clerks Report:  The Clerk had nothing to report 

 

 

With no further business to come before to Council, motion to adjourn made was 

made at 7:40 pm.  

 

Next regular meeting of Council is September 08, 2020 at 7:00 pm. 

 

 

_____________________________________ 

MAYOR’S APPROVAL: 

 

 

CLERK ______________________________________________ 
 


